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Newsletter Editor 

Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Save the Date 
District Meeting   
January 20/21 

Brady 

My very best wishes to all Lions and their families. May the holidays 

find you happy and content with life. What better gift can we receive 

than a feeling of contentment and purpose in our lives. Philosophers 

say we are what we give away of ourselves. As I grow older and have 

kids, then grandkids, and now great grandkids, I understand better that 

my happiness is found in others being happy.   

 I have now visited 34 of our 49 clubs and working on visiting the 

other 15 in January & February. From the 34 clubs I have visited I can 

tell you that Lions are doing outstanding service in our District. Every 

club is different and unique but all are making their community a better 

place. My only complaint with clubs are you don’t toot your own horns 

enough. I also need to thank the 34 clubs for being welcoming, kind, 

and generous to me during my visit. I can recommend this job as Dis-

trict Governor because you get this opportunity to meet such great 

people. As one of my fellow District Governors said to me “I am going 

to miss this job when it is over” – amen brother.  

 Our next District meeting is January 21 in Brady. As you can see, 

I’ve tried to keep the meetings in the center of the District to make 

travel easier. The agenda is included in the newsletter as well as the 

sign up form. We call this meeting the Mid-Winter but only because of 

the calendar, everyone is invited to attend. We have important agenda 

items for the clubs (importance of new member sponsors) (Retaining 

members) & (inspiring clubs are growing membership).  (continued) 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

Conventions 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

Diabetes Awareness 

 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 
hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

District Meeting Dates  

January 20 & 21 2017, Mid-Winter Conference, Brady    

April 28 & 29 2017, District Convention, San Angelo  

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

We also have Heather Donnella who will talk about our supported chari-
ty the Texas Lions Camp. Many clubs have gotten out of the habit of 
attending District meetings and I encourage you to come back. You can 
get great ideas from other clubs.  
 

 A couple of activities going on around the District you should 
know about concerning membership. We have started recruiting for a 
new club in Big Spring and it is going very well. Our reception, both by 
local officials and the people in the community has been great. We al-
ready have 15 members signed up and expect the club to charter in Jan-
uary with more than the required 20 members. Both the officials and 
the community want the Lions to be there. The second item is we are 
making progress on a Midland Campus club. Although this club’s re-
cruiting is just getting started we also expect to charter no later than 
February and maybe in January. The take away from these successes is 
“if you ask people to join your club they will”.  
 

 Finally a suggestion for clubs. Heather Donnella will be speaking 
at our District meeting in January. All Lions clubs in Texas are required to 
contribute $21.00 per member per year to support the Texas Lions 
Camp. Beyond that, in the District supported charities we ask you con-
tribute an additional $10.00 per member to the camp. At each District 
meeting we have what we call “parade of checks”. Clubs in attendance 
can present their checks for supported charities. It would be great if 
clubs who have not yet contributed the additional $10.00 showed up (or 
sent) their checks to be presented to Heather.  

Message from District Governor (Continued) 
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Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Leo Chairperson 

 

LCIF 

 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

 

         SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS 

NEXT MEETING Mid-Winter Conference  

January 20 & 21 2017                           

REFLECT by 1st VDG Armando Subia 

This time of year inspires you to reflect more than at any other time. 

Looking back at the 1½ years since my wife of 47 years and I started 

our journey as Vice District Governor toward the prize of Governor 

of 2 A1 ( the 100th Governor-make that in big flashing lights).  We 

have met a lot of good people and one or two less smiling individu-

als.  All these individuals I am proud to say are a part of our Lion’s 

family. 

My reflection  is not on how great this journey has been, but on how 

blessed and favored I have been.  As you know or maybe not, I now 

have a limp and have a cane who accompanies me where I go. I can 

not tell you how may floors I have inspected or how good grass is 

growing.  I tell you this not to garner sympathy but to explain how 

blessed and favored we are. I have a friend who three weeks ago was 

enjoying life. He entered the hospital with congestive heart failure. 

He was found to have lung cancer with lesions to the liver. My 

friend wound up on a respirator fighting for his life.  The good Lord 

called him back home last night.  So, you see, however sorry I feel 

about where I am today I am blessed and highly favored. 

So when you wake up in the morning and see the light of day, look 
up to the Lord and say “Thank you”.  As for me, I also look to my 
right and say “ I am sorry” to my wife, because I know sometime 
during the day I will mess up!   

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR YALL. 
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Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 
Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 
c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

TLERC 

 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Jim Brisbin 

 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

2nd VDG Russell Livingston 

Holiday greetings from my house to yours. We as Lions are pretty 

busy this and every holiday season. Given certain physical traits your 

Second Vice District Governor has been a little busier than I have 

been accustomed to. All in the name of seasonal goodwill and cheer. 

Our Mid -Winter Conference is approaching and Lions throughout the 

district need to be setting aside the weekend of January 20 and 21 in 

Brady. A good meeting is being planned and we will be looking for-

ward to seeing you there. 

As 2016 winds down and 2017 begins, we are faced with New Year 

Resolutions. For many, 2016 will be bid a hearty adios and good rid-

dance. We as 2A-1 Lions have enjoyed a good year though. We have 

everything to look forward to in 2017. Governor Dave continues to 

work tirelessly and we can join him to conclude his year as Governor. 

As December ends and January begins, we are looking forward to a 

more mobile and healthy year. Your thoughts and prayers have been 

appreciated and felt. Thank all of you so much. 

New clubs and a campus club may be just around the corner. So, let’s 
get ready for a great 2017. It is great to be a Lion. 

Ramblings From Russell 

                  

              The Lions of  

                Colorado City          
                         

         Support 

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership 

Team 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388/-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Club News Continued 

     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

My Fellow Lions, 

 As your treasurer, I'm proud to inform you that the monies you've worked so hard to raise throughout the year are being put to 
very good use this holiday season. Here are some upcoming events where you are making a difference in peoples’ lives: 
 
Christmas Party for the Family Shelter – As a club, we’re throwing a Christmas Party for the women and children of the Family 
Shelter (79 Gillis St) Monday, December 19 @ 6PM. Thank you to all those involved in planning such a meaningful event! 

 Christmas Basket Project – Yours truly asks for the Club’s participation in assembling and distributing Christmas baskets for 30 
needy families Thursday, December 22 @ Noon (regular meeting room). Come eat lunch, help with the baskets and be blessed! 

 Merry Christmas, 

 Lion Joe Guerra 

San Angelo Downtown Lions Club serving their Annual Christmas Luncheon to the 
staff and employees of the West Texas Lighthouse for the Blind. The hot meal was 
served right at noon on Wednesday, December 14. Please thank all the Lions who 
served, especially Chairwoman Theresa Cain, for bringing the miracle of Christ-
mas to those less fortunate. 
 



Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

Cell 000-000-0000 

xxx 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

December 2016                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 6                                                               

Club News Continued 

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 
We Serve 

1st VDG Armando Subia calling bingo at Manor Park, a  continuing care retirement community.  Midland 
West Side has conducted Bingo at Manor Park once a month, for eight years.  Even with the lights going 
out before the first game started, all the players wanted to play and they did with only the light from the 
windows. Refreshments were provided in celebration of the holiday season.  

Lake Brownwood Lions Club presented James Wages (Sincerely Elvis) December 9, 2016, and Santa to The 
ResCare clinic in Brownwood, Tx, to approximately 65 people attending. Lions Danny Steele, Rich Collins, 
Gail Smiley and Tina Powers handed out gift bags and stuffed animals to those present. What laughter and 
smiles and a lot of dancing done. It was a great experience, and one I won't forget.  
 
December 11,2016, we had a Children's Christmas Party for one ranging ages 0-12. They were seated on 
Santa lap, and told him of their Christmas wishes. They were also handed a toy appropriate toy for that age, a 
gift bag filled with fruit, candies and a stuffed toy. Precious pictures taken by their parents. Served approxi-
mately 120 kiddos… 
Sincerely, Tail Twister Lion Tina Powers 



THE JUNCTION LIONS CLUB HAD A DUCK DERBY IN OCTOBER TO RAISE MONEY FOR OUR SCHOLAR-
SHIP FUND.   WE ALSO SOLD BULBS AS A FUND RAISER CALLED "FLOWER POWER".  IN NOVEMBER 
WE HAD A GARAGE SALE.   
 

WE HAVE BEEN BLESSED WITH 7 NEW MEMBERS AND THEY HAVE BEEN AWSOME IN GETTING THESE 
EVENTS DONE.   
 

WE  ALSO HELPED AT THE "HEALTH FAIR" IN OCTOBER AND WE MADE A DONATION TO THE 
"JUNCTION YOUTH SHOW'  HELD DECEMBER 5TH.  
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS  

The Kingsland Lions collected over $3,500 
for our local charity 12/14/16. Pictured L-R 
John McWilliams, Jim Chapman, Ron Hall.  

 Kingsland Lion of the Year 

Lion Gordon Dixon from the Kingsland Lions  
He is a long-time member and contributes 
whenever and wherever his 85+ year old 

body will allow. Gordon was presented with 
his trophy at our annual Christmas dinner. 

Club News Continued 

December 2016                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 7                                                               



The San Angelo Lions Present Pancakes with Santa 

Club News Continued 
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As many of you know the eye bank provides corneas for transplant. Donors leave 

their cornea to the eye bank to be transplanted; the eye bank harvests the cornea, 

and provides the cornea to surgeons for implanting.  

The funds to operate the eye bank come partly from contributions by Lions and 

Lions clubs but also from processing fees collected from the surgical centers and 

hospitals. 

This past year, new officials took the positions which regulate cornea transplant 

and instituted stricter regulations. Restrictions were placed on the use of cornea 

from people who die from cancer and people who died without an official cause of 

death. These rules significantly reduced the availability of cornea for transplant. 

This also reduced the revenue taken in by the Eye Bank. 

As the new officials have become more experienced they have relaxed some of 

these rules. The eye bank management believes we are moving toward a more his-

torical flow of donated cornea.  

During this transition period, our Eye Bank has run thru is financial reserves built 

up over past years. To give the Eye Bank a chance to operate in the short term we 

need to provide them with an infusion of $50,000.00 in funds. Eye Bank manage-

ment believes this will carry them thru the business cycle and they will return to 

building small reserves each year. As a contingency, the board is looking at alter-

native ways of operating if the market does not return to where it was. Similar   

cycles have occurred in the past.  

The cornea for transplant market is dominated by large for profit companies oper-

ating out of the big cities. Our eye bank is an important service for rural communi-

ties and we need to ensure the eye bank is still there to serve them.  

As Lions & Lions clubs, we need to step up and help the Eye Bank. There are 

1,350 Lions and 49 clubs in the District. Together we can do this. Contributions 

can be sent to Chris Maxwell our District Treasurer indicating this is a special  

contribution to the Eye Bank 

Thank you for all you do - Dave 

District Governor Message regarding the Western Texas Eye Bank 
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Friday Night Social  -  5:30, January 20 

Mid-Winter Agenda – January 21 Brady 

7:30 to 8:30 Training Club Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, Vision 

Screening & PDG meeting 

8:30 – 9:00 Meet & Greet   

9:00  Call to order – flags – prayer – song 

 Welcome DG Dave Richison  

 Introduction of guests & PDG’s Armando 

 Host club Welcome   

 Secretary & Treasurer Reports  - Merissa Swink / Chris Maxwell 

 Membership report – Dave 

 Parade of checks 

 Announcements & other items  

9:30 Hall of Fame nominations turned in 

       Nominations for 2016/2017 District Officers DG, 1st VDG, 2ndVDG    

 Camp Director West 

        Club Centennial member selection – handout - Dave Richison 

10:00 Break – Pin Sales, Raffle – drawing,  ticket sales 

10:15 Club Administrative Topic – Roy Landry - The importance of 

 “new member” sponsors 

10:35 Inspiring Lions - “Growing Clubs” Coahoma – others - Dave 

11:00 Break – Pin Sales, Raffle – drawing, ticket sales 

11:15 Supported charity  Lions Camp Heather Donnella 

11:35 – 12:00 Key Note Speaker  Rod Chisholm – Retaining members 
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HELP CELEBRATE THE CENTENNIAL OF “LIONISM” 
As we approach Lion Year 2017/2018, we are coming upon the 100 year anniversary of LIONS.  The exact 
date is October 8, 2017.  We all need to remember those 44 gentlemen that met at the Adolphus Hotel in Dal-
las on 8 October 1917.  From that meeting came the Charter for the “International Association of Lions”.  
Times have changed since then, but our moto of “We Serve” continues to lead us today.  The Texas Centennial 
Celebration will be held in Dallas next October 6 and 7th.  Details will be provided after the first of the year.  
For our older clubs, look at your original Charter and see who signed it.  If it was signed by Melvin Jones, I 
would like a copy.  The copy will be framed and on display at the Celebration in Dallas.  If you have any other 
memorabilia that you could share let me know.  There will be a room with security for all items on display.   
Did you know that PIP Ebb is writing a book on the second 50 years of Lionism.  It should be on sale by sum-
mer. 

Lions International has devoted a lot of time and effort to promote the “Centennial Celebration”.  If you go to 
lionsclubs.org and click on Lions 100, you will can get sensory overload from all the information that is pro-
vided.  The point of this is to get all our Clubs involved in the Centennial Celebration.  There are several parts 
to the Celebration.  

 One of those is a Centennial Community Legacy Project.   The purpose of this is to connect with your com-
munity by giving a visible “gift” that commemorates the Lions Centennial and creates a lasting Legacy of your 
service to the community.  A “gift” or project does not have to be elaborate or expensive.  It can be as simple 
as a Lions Logo sign outside of your meeting location.   Projects are defined in three levels and have until June 
30, 2018 to be completed.  So far we have 3 completed Legacy Projects with 5 more in progress.  That means 
that 40 of our Clubs have not worked on a Legacy Project. 

 A second part of the Celebration is the Centennial Service Challenge.  This effort has been ongoing since July 
2014.  Many of our Club have received recognition for their efforts in 1 or all 4 of the Centennial Service 
Challenge areas.  They are:  Engaging our Youth:   Get youth involved in the Peace Poster contest, Outstand-
ing Youth contest, and other District Youth programs.  Sharing the Vision:   Support vision screening and edu-
cational events that discuss the medical issues that can lead to blindness.  Relieving the Hunger:  Support a lo-
cal food bank, deliver meals to the elderly, support a local school “Backpack Buddies” program.  Protecting 
the Environment:  Protect and improve the environment to make your community a healthier place to live  in.  
Coordinate with TXDoT and do a highway trash cleanup.  Partner with others in the community to do a bulk 
household waste collection.  Centennial Service Challenge  projects can be reported each year. So far this year, 
only 13 Clubs have reported Service Challenge Projects to LCI. That means that 35 of our Clubs have not re-
ported on the Service that they have done.   I know that you have done more, but YOU need to report them.  
The LCI reporting instructions are included in the District Newsletter. 

Another part of the Centennial Celebration is membership.  District Governor Dave Richison is working this 
effort and you should have already seen the goals that he has established for the District. 

Look at the LCI web page and click on Lions 100.  The tool box contains tons of info.   

Thanks, 

Chuck Henicke                                                                                                                                  
District 2A1 Centennial Coordinator      
Phone 325-247-6828 or ksldlionsevent@verizon.net 
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Did you know... 

 400 people still die every day because of measles, most of them children 

 Measles can cause severe complications, including brain damage, hearing loss and 
blindness 

 Lions fight measles by providing physical support through social mobilization and advocacy 

 LCIF and Lions have promised to raise US$30 million by 2017 in support of measles vaccination around the 
world. When we reach that goal, Gavi’s matching fund will provide an additional US$30 million, for a total of 
US$60 million! 

 The safe and effective measles vaccine costs only about US $1 

https://donations.lcif.org/measles/EN/index.php
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